SOUTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL
When COVID hit, back in March 2020, the Government put in place legislation for our meetings to continue remotely until 7th May 2021. At first this was a challenge, I have to admit, I am not the most technical person and getting to grips with Zoom and Outlook Teams Meetings was a steep learning curve. I think this has been the same however, for many people. We are all very resilient, and somehow, we manage. We are not sure yet what will happen after this date and for this reason the Parish Council has decided to bring the date of our May Meeting forward to Tuesday 4th May 2021, this will allow us to Elect a Chair and Vice Chair for the ensuing year. Last year legislation allowed us to carry on with our existing elected members. 

For obvious reasons last year, the Parish Council did not hold our Annual Parish Assembly, hopefully, this year we will be able to hold this meeting virtually, the planned date is Friday 16th April 2021. As always, the meeting in whatever form it takes, will start at 7pm. I will keep everyone updated on the Parish website. If anyone wishes to attend, please contact me in the office and I will arrange for a link to the meeting to be sent to you.
I think most residents will have noticed over the past few weeks the Village Pond has overflowed. We have had a pump situated in one of the chambers for just over a week to reduce the water levels and this has now done the job. The pipes from the pond to Low Road will be redirected as there are problems with the line and this is hoped to take place sometime in February, early March. Our Local Highway’s Engineer has mapped the drainage system and I believe we now have a better understanding of the drainage so this problem will be avoided next year. 

We are continuing to undertake the small maintenance jobs around the Village with the help of contractors and volunteers, Nolan and Stella Mills have been out and about, Litter Picking, clearing footpaths and removing the Ivy from St Marys Church Wall. All these jobs make a huge difference, and I am sure you will agree, we are most gratefully for their efforts. This brings me to another point, it is wonderful to see everyone out and about taking their exercise around the village however, this does come with a downside. The amount of litter and dog waste has increased significantly. Although the two village takeaways have contributed towards more litter collections we are struggling to keep up with the amount. I know some people in the village already help out collecting litter when they are out for their walks and I would encourage everyone to collect just a few bits of litter when they are out walking. If everyone did this, the amount of litter on our streets would be reduced dramatically. Please also do remember to clean up after your pets and put the rubbish in the appropriate dog waste bins.
The Parish Council has been approached by the Priory Rotary Club, as part of their Environment focus, to see if they can make a positive contribution to the local environment and has suggested a tree planting project on the 9 Acre Field ( the field behind the new Hopkins and Moore development). This would have a number of environmental benefits including carbon capture, improved biodiversity, and encouraging wildlife. The Parish Council are very keen to be part of this initiative and are starting discussions with the Rotary Club to see if we can move forward with this idea.
Wootton Park 200 Club: Winners for December 2020 and January 2021

December

January

1st Prize – V Woods
1st Prize – P Rowe

2nd Prize – Mr & Mrs Fincham
2nd Prize – I Bromley

3rd Prize – K Banks
3rd Prize – Mr Malik
Unfortunately, the office is still not physically open to the public, but we are here answering your emails and taking your telephone calls.  Parish Council Meetings continue to take place virtually. Remember, Agendas and Notices are on the website and in the Parish Notice Boards. 

Tracey Cornwell (Parish Clerk)
    KL 671692

e-mail :info@southwoottonpc.co.uk
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